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In Loving Memory of 

Janet   



Caring First, Respect Always. 

 

The Head writesé 

 

Our school has been greatly saddened by the  

passing of one of our pupils, Janet. Janet has touched the lives of everyone 

here at Rutherford and the beautiful memories that she has left behind will 

stay with us always. We are lucky to have welcomed her back to Rutherford in 

the autumn term and have the chance to spend more time with her. We would 

like to dedicate this news letter to her memory. Our heartfelt condolences go 

out to her parents and family.  

 

This has been an unprecedented and challenging time for everyone at     

Rutherford and all over the world. As the way in which we support and teach 

our students has had to change over the past weeks our commitment to the 

Rutherford family remains. Class teachers have and will continue to be in  

contact each week and will send out weekly newsletters so that you can stay 

connected to your friends at Rutherford. We have had feedback from some of 

you that you would like some ideas of activities to include during the day so 

each student has been sent a personalised timetable of ideas. This is there to 

support you if you need it, however we recognise that this is a difficult and 

busy time so feel free to adapt it as you wish. Teachers will continue to send 

you a new activity each week. We will continue to be available to support so 

please let us know if there is anything that you need and we will try our best to 

help. 

 

Our Music Therapists, Sarah and Steve, have been busy planning how to  

continue offering Music Therapy remotely over this time and will be in touch 

shortly. Sarah and Steve have also put together some tips on looking after 

your own well-being during this difficult time which are included in the          

information that they will be sending out. Rachael, Jenny and Rebecca (SaLT) 

continue to be available if you have any queries and would like to contact 

them. David and Sarah are also available to support if you have any queries 

re vision or ICT. 

  

We have also welcomed some new staff over the past term. Gemma, is our 

new senior teaching assistant in our Life Skills Centre and has made a fantas-

tic start with her new drama hair dressing session. We have welcomed a new 

physiotherapist called Nuria who had been getting to know our students be-

fore we closed. We have also welcomed a new teacher called Catherine, who 

will be leading on Well-being. She specialises in Story Massage and will be in 

contact to introduce herself to you all shortly. 

н 



Many of you have been sending in fantastic photographs to go in your class newsletters. All of 

your beautiful faces have been a ray of sunshine for us all and we look forward to seeing them 

each week. It has been great to hear about all of the lovely activities that you are doing at 

home.  

 

We also have some great news to share with you all; Abigail is now at home and feeling much 

better. Her mum, Funke is launching a new project called Project Me. She says óProject Me 

aims to support carers to find fulfilment and purpose in our caring roles; and to push beyond 

boundaries for ourselves! Project ME will be held at Rutherford school and we hope that all 

our parents and carers will join this exciting new programme. More information about this and 

her plans for parent sessions is  included in your newsletter on page 7 and 8.  

 

No doubt as we get closer to this weekôs announcement by the Prime Minister there will be 

much speculation regarding students return to school.  

Whilst we are looking forward to being able to welcome students back when an announcement 

is made, we are unlikely to operate in the same way as previously and that some adjustments 

will have to be made. 

Clearly we have been considering what those adjustments might indeed look like, and the         

implications of what those adjustments might have on our school. As always we will consider 

of course the practical and educational issues, and the well-being of our students and staff will 

be at the forefront of our thinking. 

Building on the success of the Rutherford video classroom these videos are designed to both   
engage our parents and students alike, and to provide some form of entertainment. I hope that 
the students enjoy the videos and that they will be a useful form of communication to help us 
stay connected. 

 

Stay safe and we hope to see you all again soon. 

From  the Senior Leadership Team  
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Stay Safe, Stay Home! 



No word could describe how very sad we are at the passing of our 
beautiful Janet.  
 
Janet first came to Rutherford in June 2001. Over the years Janet 
grew into a beautiful young lady and although she had grown up 
she never outgrew her bright beaming smile and infectious giggle.  
 
We will miss her dearly and forever keep her in our hearts.  
Thank you Janet for all the beautiful memories we were fortunate 
to make with you!  


